DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

GOLF COMMITTEE MEETING

Wednesday, June 4, 2008

DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago

1st Floor Conference Room
The Golf Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room on Wednesday, June 4, 2008.  Chairman Donnelly called the meeting to order at 2:37 p.m.

Commissioners Present:  Donnelly, Huizenga, Davis.

Commissioners Absent:  Meagher

DuPage Airport Authority Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; John Schlaman, Director of Golf for Prairie Landing Golf Course; Tony Kalina, PLGC; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison.

REVIEW OF APRIL 2008 FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 

Mr. Schlaman reported the following:

Through April, golf rounds were down 33% from 2007; golf course revenues were down by $15,176 from 2007.   April was a challenging month due to weather conditions.   Total Golf Operations Revenue for 2008 is $377,000 through the end of April.  Associate membership sales have increased for the year; Ala Carte Food and Beverage decreased 7% from 2007.  Total Banquet Revenue increased by 1%;  Total Prairie Landing Revenues decreased by 3% through the end of April.  Total Budget for 2008 Year-To-Date is $446,000 and in 2007 the Year-To-Date Budget was $391,000.

UPDATE ON 2008 MAY REVENUES

Mr. Schlaman reported that golf rounds through May decreased 10% from 2007; Practice Center revenues decreased 10% and Banquet revenues decreased 14%.  He continued that total revenues for May decreased 8% from 2007; $31,000 behind last year in total revenues and indications are that the entire golf industry is being effected by this challenging economy.  Discussion occurred regarding the decline in the number of golf outings and the efforts to market this business for the golf course.

REVIEW OF CAPITAL EXPENDITURES FOR 2008

Mr. Schlaman reviewed the details of the capital projects and the equipment summary for Prairie Landing Golf Course; window replacement for the clubhouse, bunker renovations, and the new telephone system.  He added these projects would be evaluated to determine if any would be deferred due to impending budget constraints.  

Tony Kalina discussed the ongoing bunker renovations and advised that work is currently being done by golf course staff, however, it is difficult to devote manpower totally to this project during the summer golf season; weather conditions also complicate work during the spring and fall season.  Mr. Kalina advised that, at some point and in order to maintain the integrity and quality of the course, this project may need to be done by an outside source rather than continuing as an  in-house project.  He explained that work has been ongoing since 1996 on the 139 bunkers at the course and only 66% of these bunkers are completed; staff is now proceeding to restart the cycle for renovations. Discussion continued. 

UPDATE OF THE 2008 MEMBERSHIP SALES

Membership sales for 2008 have progressed very well and are anticipated to continue.  Discussion occurred regarding each individual membership type and the progress of each.      

2008 BANQUET AND GOLF OUTING EVENT LIST UPDATE.

Mr. Schlaman reviewed the list of scheduled events for Prairie Landing from April 21, 2008 through September 3, 2008.

DISCUSSION OF THE 2008 GOLF SERVICES AND PRICING GUIDE

Mr. Schlaman provided committee members with a copy of the 2008 Golf Services and Pricing Guide which also appears on Prairie Landing’s website.   

OTHER BUSINESS

None

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to adjourn the meeting of the Golf Committee and Commissioner Huizenga seconded this motion.  The motion was unanimously passed by voice vote and was adjourned at 3:06 p.m.
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